September 4th, 2019

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
Illinois Department of Public Health
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

RECEIVED

SEP **27** 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

RE: Coulterville Rehabilitation & Health Care Center (CON Project 19-030)

Dear Ms. Avery:

My farther is a current resident of Coulterville Rehabilitation & Health Care Center in Coulterville, Illinois. I have lived here for about 4 months. The staff here have always provided me with compassionate, individualized, long-term care services. It would be wonderful if these great people could serve even more seniors from the area.

I am writing this letter to express my support for the certificate of need application submitted by Coulterville. I support this project because Coulterville is a small town and surrounded by many small towns. Many families prefer to keep their family in the small town setting long and short term. It would benefit many others like it does myself to have him so close to home and peace of mind knowing he is in good hands.

I respectfully ask the members of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board to support this CON application. I believe the project will be beneficial to the surrounding communities. Thank you, in advance, for your consideration.

Sincerely

Joyce Overton 5023 Lake Drive

Percy, IL 62272